
SILVER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
RESOLUTION NO. 24-25-22 

Recognizing January 2025 as 
CALIFORNIA SCHOOL BOARD RECOGNITION MONTH 

WHEREAS, an excellent public education system is vital to the quality of life for all California citizens and communities; and 

WHEREAS, local school board members are committed to children and believe that all children can be successful learners and 
that the best education is tailored to the individual needs of the child; and 

WHEREAS, school board members work closely with parents, educational professionals, and other community members to 
create the educational vision we want for our students; and 

WHEREAS, school board members are responsible for building and maintaining the structure that provides a solid foundation 
for our school system; and 

WHEREAS, school board members demonstrate leadership, vision, and accountability, ensuring the wise use of resources to 
support educational programs and services; and 

WHEREAS, school board members serve as passionate advocates for public education, communicating the needs and 
successes of the school district to the public and reflecting the community's expectations of the district; and 

WHEREAS, the mission of public schools is to meet the diverse educational needs of all children and empower them to become 
competent, productive contributors to a democratic society and an ever-changing world; and 

WHEREAS, the efforts and dedication of school board members significantly influence the strength and success of public 
education, shaping the future of the community and fostering opportunities for every child to achieve their full potential; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that I, Jesse M. Najera, Superintendent of Silver Valley Unified School District, do hereby 
declare my deep appreciation to the members of the Board of Trustees and proclaim the month of January 2025 as School 
Board Recognition Month in Silver Valley Unified School District. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that all citizens are encouraged to join me in acknowledging the dedication, vision, and hard work 
of our local school board members and in actively supporting efforts to create an education system that meets the needs of 
every child and contributes to the prosperity of our community.  

Approved and Adopted by the Silver Valley Unified School District Board of Trustees on this 17th day of December 2024, at a 
duly noticed meeting by the following vote: 

AYES 

NOES 

ABSENT 

ABSTAINED 

Attest: 

Karen Gray, Board President Jesse M. Najera, Superintendent 


